Library Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, 6/21/22

Attended at Hornell Public Library:




Submitted by G. Kelleher

Norm Ellis – BOT President


Garrett McGowan – BOT Vice President


Joe Liberto – BOT Chief Finance Officer


Gary Kelleher – BOT Secretary

Pat Moore


Alex Hoffman

Kate Santelli


Mike McCumiskey

Denise Chilson (Director)

Absent / Excused:


Vanessa Spitulnik

Guest:


Ms. Mikolajczyk (Friends of the Library Representative)
Regular meeting called to order at 4:59pm


Secretary’s Minutes:

No amendments necessary.  Motion made to approve May’s minutes by Pat, seconded by Kate.  Approved unanimously.

Director’s Report:

1. Denise informed the Board that two workers are on medical leave.
2. Joe commented that patron tracking looks great, including how the fact that those numbers are available is a nice addition to the director’s report.  The number of patrons at the HPL is up.  Garrett asked a question regarding whether book circulation has increased in a corresponding way with patron increases.  Denise said that those numbers are available if anyone would like to see those…

3. Joe also commented on how great it is to see the increased efforts at community outreach.

4. Denise reported that employee training is nearly complete.

5. Denise reported that the Library’s annual report had passed!
Financial Officer’s Report:

1. Joe detailed the library accounts and investments, reporting that all looked healthy.

2. Motion by Pat, seconded by Garrett, to pay the Library’s bills.  Approved unanimously.


Personnel Committee Report:

1. Discussion held about the need to find a template to use to evaluate the Director.
2. Garrett stated that it might be useful / appropriate to poll the Library staff as a part of the Director’s evaluation.
Building Committee Report:

1. Norm reported that Joe, Garrett and he moved the bike rack from the back to the front of the building.
2. Norm reported that he installed new LED lights in the outside light posts.
3. Norm reported on new discoveries made regarding the drainage problems.  The main downspout appears to be plugged.  Kate will contact Adam Clark to see if he would be willing to look into the issue and at least clean, if not reposition and replace, the downspout.
4. Discussion held regarding the parking lot, where potholes and pooling in the center, including right where the handicap location is, has become a significant problem.  A.L. Blades & Sons, Inc. quoted the job of redoing the lot for $20,000.  Garrrett agreed to get in touch with Johnson & Sons, who had unofficially estimated the job at roughly $8,000 to $10,000.  Joe will reach out to Brian Butler as well for a quote.
Friends of the Library Report:
1. Ms. Mikolajczyk reported that Friends’ major project right now is working on an agreement between FOTL and the Director.  More to come on that soon…
Outreach Committee Report:

1. Kate reported that the tool shed grant has been received, so action will be taken on that soon.

2. Additionally, Kate reported that “Homebound Books” had no requests on it first attempt, Saturday, 6/4.  More flyers will be put up this weekend to help promote this for July and moving forward.

Old Business:

1. Norm addressed the Construction Aid Grant, which is being worked on but we’re currently waiting on the permission to do work on the historic building.
2. The estimate for the new electrical panel has been received.

3. An estimate is forthcoming on drainage / water issue.

4. The updated bylaws, voted on from the May meeting, have been amended and distributed to Board members.  Discussion held on Bylaws Meetings section 8a still states that meetings aren’t help in July and August.  Regardless, a special training meeting will be held for Board members in July on 7/19 at 5:00pm.

New Business:

1. Brian Hildrith will be providing Board training at the July meeting on 7/19 at 5:00pm.  Discussion was held on how knowledgeable Brian is and that questions should be brought to the meeting for him regarding our duties as Board members.  Any questions should be emailed to Denise before the next meeting.  She will accumulate these into one location.

2. Discussion was held on the potential need to fill another Board spot, so all members were asked to actively seek interested parties.
The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, July 19st at 5:00pm in the Library Conference Room.

Motion made to adjourn at 5:22pm.  Moved by Garrettt, seconded by Kate.


